

# Greater Ann Arbor Overeaters Anonymous Intergroup Minutes

March 21, 2020

Present: Lynn, Peg, Cecilia, Diane A, Steve, and others

Agenda: Secretary Report, Treasurer's Report, POC Report, Online Communications Report

Secretary Report – Peg – trouble signing in

Treasurer's Report – Lynn (accepted report)

Reminder to Meetings to send the Treasurer a lump sum donation. OA.org has information on it for our 7<sup>th</sup> tradition contributions. Should send donation to World Service and Region 5 (\$175 total) \$125 to WSO and \$50 to Region (passed)

First order of business

Cecilia voted into the vacant position of Chair by acclimation. Congratulations.

Diane A. voted into the vacant position of Literature Chair by acclimation. Congratulations.

Findley OH meeting has reaffiliated with the Greater Ann Arbor Area Intergroup. Welcome Sheryl.

Check with Kirsten not Katy & World Service about 8 am Saturday Morning Saline Conference call Meeting.

Heather is the only one who can update the Intergroup website. The glitch continues.

Literature- Diane - The virus makes it necessary to not interact socially. Encourage people to order online.

POC – Steve Spring Workshop – Discussion on postponing the Spring Workshop due to the Coronavirus Pandemic. (passed)

So much work has gone into the wonderful topic, suggest we move it en masse to the Fall Workshop slot of November. (passed)

Communications- Pauline - & Website meeting support is needed.

Lets have meetings update their information. Send information to Pauline. Cecilia- need Zoom on contract. Region holds a license. We should be able to make it available to meetings. Cecilia will be sending out instructions. This is a good option for IG Meeting.

We had a 60% open rate on Constant Contact on the Monday email.

Discussion on Covid19 reassurance (poassed) perhaps a weekly blast Include sending money to Intergroup information. Maybe put a cup on your desk for some sort of kitty or calendar tracking for each meeting.

MEETING CLOSED – Cecilia